

## TOWN OF GARFIELD

P.O. Box 218 GARFIELD, WA 99130-0218

> (509) 635-1604 FAX (509) 635-1201 TTY 1-800-833-6388

June 16, 2008

Kathy Hunter, Transportation Safety & Compliance Manager Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S Evergreen Park Drive SW PO Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE:

Town of Garfield

**Docket TR-080783** USDOT: 058607N UTSC: 52C49.20

Dear Kathy:

Please be advised after further consultation with our engineers Progressive Engineering and our Transportation Improvement Board Project Manager, Gloria Bennett, we are proposing the following changes to UTC Docket TR-080783:

- 1. Deletion of subgrade excavations and stabilization
- 2. Deletion of the precast concrete panels and rubber fillers
- 3. Deletion of the requirement to replace the rails.
- 4. Work to be performed by town forces will include:
  - a. extension of the interior rails at the crossing
  - b. extension of the asphalt surfacing as necessary to provide a walkway across the tracks that is the same width or greater than the width of the sidewalk leading to the railroad track crossing

Thank you for your time and consideration of the above-referenced changes.

Sincerely,

Jarrod Pfaff Mayor

Town of Garfield

Email: garfield-town@completebbs.com Website: http://www.garfieldwa.com